Chestnut on the Green

Phase I

Quarterly Board Meeting

November 7, 2005

 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:07pm by President Kim Blaze.  Board Members in attendance: President, Kim Blaze, Vice President, Walter Lis, Treasurer, Jon Buralli, Manager, Carol Rettker, Dave Hyland, Building Manager also present.  Absent: Christy Dahl, Secretary.  Residents in attendance: Jim Novak, Joan Dolan, Ann Dee and Norma Evans.

 

There were no approval of the minutes of the prior Quarterly Board meeting, since Christy Dahl, Secretary was absent.

 

Treasurer’s Report was read by Dave Hyland.  The checking account is currently at a high balance due to the fact that we are paying the painter from the checking account.  

Total reserve funds at this time are $68,486.00.  Year to date, we have spent $75,213.00 – this figure includes, landscaping, snow plowing, roof repairs, gutter cleaning, manager fees, insurance, D&I electronics, Master Association contributions, legal fees, postage, bank charges, exterior light fixtures and bulbs, mulching, pond maintenance and aerators and miscellaneous other expenses.

 

Kim Blaze brought up D&I electronics and the fact that they have been delinquent in notifying the Board of new and established residents who are currently not connected with D&I.  As a Board it was decided that since D&I and our management company, Hyland & Associates have contacted these homeowners in regards to connecting to D&I that they will be fined $100 per month, until they have the proper connection.  There is one resident who is currently working with D& I to establish connection at this time.  There are other residents who have refused to install a land line phone, therefore, being completely unable to connect with D& I.  This is a safety issue and a Village Ordinance.  Dave Hyland will send out a letter to every delinquent resident, with the highlighted Village Ordinance before the fines start.

It was mentioned that we do not currently have a contract with D&I, so we can look into other security companies – some of the names mentioned were: ADT, Brinks, and Alliance.  We are going to investigate this with the help of the Pleasantview Fire Department to determine which service would be best for our community.

 

Resident Joan Dolan, mentioned the open torch flames on the deck of 7275.  There is a bylaw which states that open flame is not allowed on the wooden decks.  The Board will highlight the bylaw and discuss this matter with the homeowner.

 

The speed bumps will be removed next week on Flagg Creek Drive.  This will allow for easier access for the snow plows.  It was brought up by Carol Rettker that many residents are concerned about the speed bumps and would prefer them not being re-installed.  This matter will be looked into next spring.  Carol also mentioned having the police patrol the area more or sit in a designated location to catch the speeders.  The speed bumps have managed to slow a few people down.  The board will look into more driver friendly speed bumps if new ones are to be installed in t he spring.

 

Gutter cleaning began last Friday.  Bob, the gutter man was out and cleaned out all the elbows on every gutter on every unit.  He will return again in late November, after the last of the leaves have fallen, to clean out all the gutters that face the golf course.  He also rerouted a gutter that was improperly installed on 7212.

 

The painting project has been contracted with Paint America.  Before the painting can begin, there are about 20 buildings that have rotten press board that needs to be replaced.  The press board problems are due to incorrect placing of the flashings and improperly installed windows (caulking) when the boards are replaced, all the other issues will be repaired as well.  After the initial painting of all 48 units, we will use a schedule so that every unit gets painted every 3-4 years.

 

Cement repairs were completed on 7241 and 7231.  Dave Hyland will check tomorrow to see that the repairs are complete and then release the check to the cement repair company.  The repairs were more than $3,000 due to improper cement installation originally.  7231 had major repairs as their entire stoop had to be replaced.

 

Tax issue – John Barcelona never filed the common areas for Phase II or the Master Association as tax exempt, so after three years, a bill came in the amount of $3,000 just for the calendar year 2004.  Dave Hyland has already filed 9 appeals with the assessor’s office.  We will need to pay all the taxes, including the back taxes and once the appeals are approved, we will get a complete refund.

 

The aerator that is in the North pond belongs to Phase I, that is the aerator we purchased to be used in the South pond.  The Master Association aerator has a burned out motor.  Grant Cayer, our electrician is looking into a refurbished motor for that aerator.  We are waiting until spring to get the new/refurbished motor.  

 

The light fixtures are great; however, the light bulbs burn out pretty fast.  Kim Blaze is looking into a longer lasting light bulb that will fit in the light fixture with the sensors. 

 

The website chestnutonthegreen1.com will be up and running the first of the year.  Walter is the web designer and has pictures already on the site.  It looks great and will help with the communication with our residents.

 

Dave Hyland has asked for a copy of the easement letter between the cell tower and Chestnut on the Green.  If a letter was never filed, we are entitled to rental money.  As we find out any information, we keep all the residents informed.

 

There was no new business or old business.

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:17pm.

 

 

Submitted by,

 

Jon Buralli

Treasurer/Secretary fill-in

